From: Beaudet, Matthew 
Sent: Tuesday, November 25, 2014 10:26 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Davis, Felicia; Mooney, Andrew; Scheinfeld, Rebekah; Scudiero, Patti; Imparato, Michael; Hopkins, Marlene; Loeff, Scott; Burton, Mildred
Subject: Re: Gift of Donuts

Steve - This morning a delivery driver brought 20 boxes of donuts, each box containing six Duncan Donuts, to the customer service desk in the 9th floor lobby of City Hall.  The Duncan Donuts bags had "Buildings" "Zoning" and "CDOT" hand written on them.  The delivery person did not have any paperwork with him.  DOB employee Ron Boykin who was staffing the customer service desk in the 9th Floor lobby correctly informed the delivery person that we could not accept these gifts.  The delivery person then left the customer service desk with the boxes but we subsequently learned that he left all 20 boxes on the un-staffed customer kiosk in the 9th Floor lobby.  There was no invoice or paperwork in the bags to identify the person who placed the order or the Duncan Donut store that it came from.  I spoke with Patti Scudiero of DPD and Michael Imparato of CDOT and we all concurred that none of our respective departments could accept these gifts.   

 

As we can neither accept nor return these anonymous gifts, DOB has donated them on behalf of the City to the Homeless Ministry of the Chicago Temple - First United Methodist of Chicago located at 77 W. Washington St. 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions. - Matt

Matthew W. Beaudet
First Deputy Commissioner
City of Chicago - Dept. of Buildings
